
Town of Platteville Monthly Board Meeting Minutes 

Monday June 12th,2023 

(APPROVED) 

 

Town Board Meeting 

The meeting was called to order by Tom Weigel at 6:00 P.M. 

Members present: Dan Smith, Tom Weigel, Dave Klar, Nathan Niehaus, and Valerie Martin. 

The clerk verified that the open meeting law was met. 

The agenda was reviewed.  Motion by Smith to approve the agenda as presented, seconded by Martin.  

Motion carried. 

The minutes from the May meeting were reviewed.  Motion by Martin to approve the minutes as 

presented, seconded by Smith.  Motion carried. 

Klar presented the treasurer’s report.  Total account balances as of June 1st were $558,499.04.  Motion 

by Martin to approve the treasurer’s report, seconded by Smith.  Motion carried. 

The bills for the month were reviewed, totaling $43,650.25.  Motion by Martin to approve the bills as 

presented, seconded by Smith.  Motion carried. 

Fire Chief Ryan Simmons and City Manager Clint Langreck presented updated information about the 

construction of the new fire station.  The project is trying to work on a design with a total project cost of 

12.5 million dollars of that cost around $417,000 would be Platteville Townships portion of the project 

cost. 

No bids were submitted for the walking path resealing project.  Niehaus will reach out to contractors to 

try and obtain some proposals. 

Niehaus presented a liquor license renewal for THE BARn, all paperwork was received with a check for 

the license renewal and server’s licenses.  Motion by Smith to approve the license renewal and server’s 

licenses, seconded by Martin.  Motion carried. 

Niehaus stated that Greg Faherty was out of town and hasn’t submitted the paperwork for the license 

renewal and server’s licenses for Platteville Golf & Country Club.  Faherty stated that he would have the 

paperwork to Niehaus the following morning.  Motion by Smith to approve the license renewal and 

server’s licenses as providing all paperwork and payment was received, seconded by Weigel.  Motion 

carried. 

The ATV/UTV Ordinance was discussed.  Niehaus is going to check on operation times and dates to make 

sure the ordinance matches the Grant County Ordinance. 

Kurt stated that the North Second landscaping has been completed.  He is going to need more cold 

patch soon, also stated that Fahrner is projected to be here the end of June for sealcoating. 



No new driveway or building permits. 

Bob Digman stated that Lange’s want fence reconstructed on Southwest Road so they can run cattle 

down the road, he doesn’t feel that it should be allowed for them to run the cattle up and down the 

road.  Weigel is going to check into this. 

The board placed the checks in envelopes for the bills to be paid. 

Motion by Smith to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Martin.  Motion carried.  The meeting was 

adjourned at 7:30 P.M. 

Nathan Niehaus-Clerk 


